
A meeting of Thornley with Wheatley Parish Council will 

be held on Monday 14 November 2022  

 commencing at 7.00pm in Thornley Old School   

 

Issues from Members of the Public 

Agenda    

1. Apologies for absence  

  

2. Declarations of Interest (if any)  

  

3. Minutes of the last meeting – 8 August 2022 (copy attached)  

   

4. Clerk’s Report (attached) 

 

5. Accounts  

a) Transaction statement 1 April 2022 to 17 October 2022 and Excel Spreadsheet as 

at 7 November 2022 showing details (attached) 

b) Planting at War Memorial 

c) Replanting of bulbs at Tile Kiln Corner 

d) Precept 

  

4. Lease of land surrounding Thornley Old School (M Hayhurst) 

 

5. Speed Management (C Ansbro) 

 

6. Review of Parish Council Standing Orders (attached) 

 

7. Membership of Lancashire Partnership Against Crime (LANPAC) 

 

8. Japanese Knotweed (M Hayhurst) 

 

9. Christmas decorations (C Ansbro) 

 

10. Parish Council Liaison Committee Agenda for meeting on 10 November (attached) 

 

11. Planning Applications 



a) Planning application 3/2022/0739 Lyme House Farm – proposed extension of 

an existing agricultural building for cattle housing 

b) Planning Application 3/2022/0710 Daisybrook Barn, Up Bedlam Road – 

proposed replacement windows and doors from timber to uPVC 

c) Planning Application 3/2022/0820 Knott Farm, Chipping Road – Change of 

use from former agricultural building to one new dwelling house, including part 

demolition of recent steel frame extension to north end, erection of 

replacement extension and raising roof ridge by one metre 

d) Planning Application 3/2022/0688 2 Beacon View, Chipping Road – proposed 

demolition of existing conservatory and construction of new two storey rear 

extension with extension to the existing garage 

 

Councillors had commented via email on these applications in order to be able 

to submit comments within the consultation timescale.  

 

No objections had been raised in respect of any application.  However, it had 

been noted that in relation to Application c) in respect of the question “can the 

site be seen from a public road, public footpath, bridleway or public land?”, the 

response had been given as No when in fact a public footpath runs between the 

farm buildings.  

 

RVBC had been notified that the Parish Council had no objections to the 

Applications. The issue regarding the public footpath in respect of Application c) 

had also been mentioned to the Planning Authority. 

 

 

12. Date and Time of Next Meeting -  Monday 20th February 2023  

 


